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December 15, 2015 
 

By Order of the Commonwealth Court, case filed, Order as 
follows:  “AND NOW, this 15th day of December, 2015, the 
preliminary objection of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, 
Department of Transportation, is sustained and the petition for 
review filed by Czop/Specter, Inc. is transferred to the Board 
of Claims. 
 
THE FOLLOWING FILED IN COMMONWEALTH COURT: 
 

July 28, 2015 
 

Petition for Review filed. 
 

July 29, 2015 
 

Notice Exited Commonwealth Court Filing Office. 
 

August 3, 2015 
 

Entry of Appearance – Wilson, Christopher Farrell. 
 

August 26, 2015 
 

Preliminary Objections – Davis, Jeffrey W. 
 

September 2, 2015 
 

Answer to Preliminary Objections – Wilson, Christopher Farrell. 
 

September 3, 2015  
 

Application to Expedite – Wilson, Christopher Farrell.  Motion 
for Expedited Disposition. 

 
September 3, 2015  

 
Order filed – Colins, James G.  Briefs in support of POs shall 
be filed and served by 10-5-15. Briefs in opposition to POs 
shall be filed and served no later than 30 days after service of 
respondent’s brief in support.  Upon the filing of all briefs, 
respondent’s POs s will be submitted to a panel of judges of 
this court for disposition on the briefs filed by the parties, 
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without oral arguments, unless otherwise ordered. 
 

September 8, 2015 
 

Order Filed - Oler, J. Wesley, Jr.  Any response to petitioner’s 
application to expedite shall be filed and served on or before 
9/15/15. 

 
September 15, 2015 

 
Answer to Application to Expedite.  Davis, Jeffrey W. 

 
September 16, 2015 

 
Order filed – Friedman, Rochelle S.  Upon consideration of 
petitioner’s application to expedite and the answer in the 
opposition thereto, the application is granted in part and 
denied in part.  The briefing schedule established by the 
September 3, 2015 order is confirmed.  Respondent’s brief in 
opposition to the preliminary objections (4 copies) shall be 
filed and served on or before October 5, 2015.  In light of 
petitioner’s application to expedite, no extensions shall be 
granted absent extraordinary circumstances.  Upon the filing of 
petitioner’s brief in opposition to preliminary objections (4 
copies), respondent’s preliminary objections will be submitted 
to a panel of judges of this court for expedited disposition on 
the briefs filed by the parties, without oral argument. 

 
October 5, 2015  

 
Respondent’s Brief Filed.  Brief in Support of POs. 

 
October 26, 2015  

 
Petitioner’s Brief Filed.  Brief in Opposition to POs. 

 
December 15, 2015 

 
Transfer – Pellegrini, Dan.  Memorandum Opinion (16 pages) – The 
PO of DOT is sustained and the PFR filed by Czop/Specter, Inc. 
is transferred to the Board of Claims.  Jurisdiction is 
relinquished. 
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January 5, 2016 
 

Transfer to Agency – Board of Claims. 
 

 
 

BEFORE THE BOARD OF CLAIMS 
 

January 5, 2016 
 

Commonwealth Court transferred record.  
January 6, 2016 

 
Board of Claims received file from Commonwealth Court.  Amount 
of Claim:  Unknown.  

January 7, 2016 
 
Board issued letter to Plaintiff requesting Restated Claim, 
proof of mailing and filing fee. 

 
July 8, 2016 

 
Board issued second letter to Plaintiff requesting Restated 
Claim, proof of mailing and filing fee. 

 
August 4, 2016 

 
Plaintiff filed letter requesting a 30 day extension of time in 
which to file Restated Claim, proof of mailing and filing fee. 

 
August 4, 2016 

 
Board forwarded letter (via facsimile & U.S. Mail) granting 
extension of time. 

 
August 4, 2016 

 
Defendant filed letter advising it objects to Plaintiff’s 
extension request. 

 
September 29, 2016 

 
Board issued letter to Plaintiff requesting Restated Claim, 
proof of mailing and filing fee by October 7, 2016. 
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October 12, 2016 
 

Board rendered Opinion and Order.  Order as follows:  “AND NOW, 
this 12th day of October, 2016, it is ORDERED and DECREED that 
this matter is CLOSED and DISCONTINUED for failure to complete 
the filing process.”  Copy forwarded to Plaintiff and Defendant. 

 


